
January 10, 2011 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:04 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Alison Till, Jan Blosser, and John Bergman; Kimberly Cox joined the meeting after approximately 5 minutes.  No other homeowners were present.

Jim will be sending the updated BOD distribution list to the entire BOD.  He requested that all correspondence go to the entire BOD unless it happens to be a specific matter that could be covered in a one on one discussion.  All agreed that the electronic package distributed in advance of the BOD meeting was acceptable as long as hard copies would be available at the meeting.
6:13 PM.  Review and approval of past BOD minutes.
October 2010 – Jim’s changes which added more words to the executive session discussions were acceptable.  Jerry made a motion, Alison seconded, to accept the amended minutes which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, and Alison.  Jim will incorporate the changes and post them to the BBP website.
November 2010 – Jim and Kim discussed Vern’s comment regarding the number of attendees and to ensure lots were only counted and not owners and spouses for a double count.  The minutes will be updated to include the vote to approve the decoration club funding for the front entrance.  Kim will make the changes to the minutes.  Jerry made a motion, Alison seconded, to accept the updated draft minutes which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, and Alison.  Jim will incorporate the changes and post them as Draft to the BBP website; they will need to be approved at the next annual meeting.

December 2010 – Jan asked if section III needed to be changed, Jim stated no, nothing had really changed.  Jerry made a motion, Alison seconded, to accept the minutes as written which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, and Alison.

December 2010 - 2011 Organizational meeting– Jim pointed out the typo and Kim noted the two other minor changes; John will make the changes and distribute.  Jerry made a motion, John seconded, to accept the minutes as changed which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.  
Jim then presented his proposed BOD resolution #011011-1 related to timely approval of HOA minutes.  In the past it has worked out because enough prior year BOD members have continued into the following year to permit approval of earlier year minutes.    This resolution will ensure all BOD minutes are approved before the end of that BOD’s term.  Alison made a motion, Jerry seconded, to approve and adopt the resolution which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.
6:31 PM.  Management Report.

Kim reported that the Inman attorney invoice has been corrected to remove the $212 charge and is in the mail to TPS. 
Jim raised the subject of violation reporting and record keeping by TPS.  He pointed out that TPS must keep a record of violation history (initial letter, 30 day notice, etc.) that needs to be retained for the BOD for at least 5 -6 years.  Jim tasked TPS with documenting the process they have for violation tracking, the violations need to be tracked to closure and the process has to have some teeth in it otherwise it is ineffective.  Jan has some ideas for a tracking method and offered to share them with Kim.  Jim emphasized that the violation process must be applied consistently throughout the BBP neighborhood; the objective is to maintain the appearance of BBP properties and TPS cannot write up one property and then skip another having a similar violation.  Jim cited the trash can storage requirement in the bylaws as something that has not been consistently enforced, albeit it is a minor problem when compared to houses with visible external damage.
Kim brought up her suggestion about TPS bill paying.  Alison was concerned about blanket approval of Outdoor Expressions varying bill amounts; Jim suggested getting BOD OK for any item out of the norm.  Alison though that paying the management and Dominion Power invoices would be OK but Jan raised a concern about TPS writing checks to themselves.  It was finally agreed that Kim would continue the current process of sending all bills to Alison for BOD approval but now Jan would also be copied and if Kim had not heard back from Alison or Jan after three or four days she would follow up with a call.
Alison stated that the $1K overage at the end of 2010 will be adjusted in the 2011 budget.

6:50 PM.  Treasurer’s Report

Alison explained that it took a couple of years to accomplish the paybacks to the homeowners that had overpaid but it was completed by the end of 2010.  Jan asked if the transfer to cover the 2010 overage would be the exact amount or an even $1K.  Alison answered that it would be the exact amount of $1,025.27.
Jim said that there is no CD at present but that the subject will be discussed at the February BOD meeting.

President’s Comments.

Jim will continue to post the security and community alerts on the BBP website.  Jan asked if any of the alerts pertained to the beach access walkway vandalism she noticed after New Years Day; the boards on the beach walkover were kicked loose and laying all over.  Jim mentioned the Neighborhood Watch informational meeting scheduled for Thursday at 6:00 PM; the old BBP program had expired and needed to be restarted.  Jan said she would try to attend the Thursday meeting.
6:58 PM.  ARB Report.

Jim noted that only two matters are presently active:  9621 BPD (application has expired according to Kim) and 9705 DR where construction is underway.  9621 may have a problem because if the survey pins are positioned correctly their neighbor has encroached onto the lot.  There are now four members on the ARB: Jan Closson, Kathy Renault, Irene Narlis, and Tanya Kerwin.  Jerry said that Jan Closson had experience on the ARB and it should get off and running without any difficulty.   Jan Blosser assumed that the new ARB would review the board requirements and start fresh.  Jim said that the ARB is supposed to operate like the BOD (scheduled meetings, agenda, minutes, etc.); he will add the ARB meetings to the BBP website which should satisfy Article VI requirement in the Bylaws.  He will post the ARB meeting announcements at least 24 hours before the scheduled meeting.  Alison commented that at one point a standard day had been proposed for the ARB meetings, Jan Blosser offered to discuss it with the current ARB chairperson (Jan Closson).

7:08 PM.  Old Business.

Kim reported that the annual fee collection effort was proceeding quite well.

Kim has contacted the Insurance agent (Mr. Murphy) about adding the city as an additional insured to the current policy.

CD – will be discussed at the February BOD meeting.

Fence/Wall – Jim reported no update at this time.  The city surveyor was updating the entrance survey; the results would go to the city attorney, then to city council for approval.  Therefore the whole wall matter is on hold until the entrance issue is settled; the easement and right of way is being transferred to the BBP HOA (background: RG Moore never transferred it to RML and thus to the BBP HOA).
Jerry and Kim reported on their attendance at the December 15th State HOA meeting.  They learned about various new HOA requirements.  Jerry confirmed with one of the state officials that there is no requirement for our HOA to have workers compensation insurance because our HOA does not have any employees.

7:19 PM.  New Business.

Sidewalk requirements for empty lots - Jim tasked the ARB with investigating the requirements.  John questioned the ability of requiring lot owners to install sidewalks on unimproved lots; Jim explained that he is concerned with the few lots that have some improvements on them such as fences.

Dog waste bag dispensers are still under investigation by Jan Blosser.
Alison inquired about putting a snow plow provider on retainer given the reserves that the BBP HOA has on account.  Jim, Jerry, and Kim pointed out that it was prohibitively expensive and the idea was dropped.
The next meeting will be on February 21 at TPS because the 14th is Valentines Day.  Jan said that she might not be able to make it on the 21st.

At 7:36 PM Jerry moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jan and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
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